Avon Valley Runners
Committee

Tuesday 7th September 2021

TRFC 8.30pm

Attendees: Vicky Bodman (Hon Secretary); David Hyde (Volunteer Coordinator); Michael Guy (Assistant Secretary); Anthony Hickson (Off Road Secretary) and Kathryn Partington (Minutes secretary); Gemma Knudsen (Road Race Assistant) Carole Alston (Safeguarding lead); Debbie Ellis (JAVR secretary) Sarah Emery (Social Media and Marketing Secretary and Vice Chair) Jay Sims Bagshaw, Sara Robert, Laura Beardsley


Apologies: Vicky Ody (Hon Treasurer); Jolene Farion (Off Road Assistant) ); Andrew Jeffries (Road Race Secretary) Richard Newman (Chairman); Kat Taylor Laird (AVT Secretary);


1.   Previous minutes
The previous minutes were agreed as an accurate record


2. Reports

2.1 Treasurers report
Report received
Balance £15,665.27 


2.2 Membership Secretary report

17 joined in August, including 8 brand new members. 13 of those that joined in August also applied for EA.

Therefore, as of the 31st August there are 357 members, which includes 22 life members (so 335 paying members).

Of the 357, 190 have applied for EA membership as well.

57 of the 357 are new members this year.

3 Club Captains reports
a. Road – League going well, we’re currently top of the league by one point! Corsham is the last race for Wiltshire league. Debbie asked how to be included in the AVR league. VB suggested emailing them to Anthony to add them. Action SE asked AH to put a post on social media asking people if they had results missing to email him.

b. Off Road (including walking group) - Category prizes for race league
JF asked should there be a category prize for the league this year, VB said that if we did this, we would have to repeat every year. It was agreed that we would keep it how it is and not enough people attending consistently
Next years league will be the Wiltshire races, Gwent races and some of ours to add up to 20 races in total. The season will start in January, first race will be Slaughterford, the last of the races will be announced in Sept/Nov. GK asked if we could mirror Wiltshire and run September – spring, road – Spring autumn
c. AVT
Swim hats have sold really well and will be trying another Tri a tri soon.

d. JAVR

JSB attended the meeting to express concerns JAVR have no working group, they have a few people helping out but they are struggling for volunteers and for support. JSB feels she is holding too much responsibility and feels this should be shared with the club/committee. LM is not able to help for the next month. Chris Renshaw has offered to help & support but JSB doesn’t have capacity. Sally Frawley is a Lirf and is supporting and Sara Robert is completing her qualification.
VB said that we don’t have many active coaches currently, Ian Harryman has offered to do 1 session as a Lirf.
AH asked how we got members to be involved in sessions – JSB it should be led from the top; volunteers should be brought in from beginners group.
Action – Speak to other clubs, to see if there are other suggestions for ideas or support. Chippenham Harriers have a good juniors club. Action Sarah to speak to Julia at Chippenham. Sarah suggested doing shared training session with Chippenham
JSB to speak to Steve Williams to see if he will support with training Chris.
JSB would like to get JAVR T-shirts from club budget.
Overall message is we need to get members more involved in volunteering for the club.
Sara Robert suggested doing a relay event, mixed event for juniors and seniors.
Rich Ayling has lent some kit to JAVR which he has asked to be returned or for the club to buy the kit. It was agreed to buy the kit, although this needs to be sourced as its spread out in different places.

Westbury 5K – there was a successful turnout of the juniors at the Westbury 5K in August. 
Several of JAVR ran the race achieving PB’s or course PB’s and one on his first race.  Congratulations to them all.
2.	We have posted out to all parents of the juniors a reminder of the advisory distance’s juniors can run under English Athletic rules.  There were a couple of incidences where juniors were entering races under the JAVR club banner that were over the advisory distance and we have made them aware that this cannot go ahead under the AVR name.  
3.	We have had several more enquiries about new juniors coming along to the sessions as well as some who want to return after a break.  This is all good news, and we look forward to hopefully welcoming them when we return in September. 
4. 	We are currently encouraging them to take part in the Berncol Relay.  Some of them have signed up and we may get some more.  This is a good event for them. 
5.	We also give huge congratulations to Dan Wood, and ex Junior but who volunteers with us now for his gold D of E, as he completes LeJog.  880 Miles from Lands’ End to John o Groats in 6 days for charity.  A great achievement.  


e. LIRFS and CIRFS update – confirmation of budget for 4 x Lirf & 1 c Cirf
Steve Williams is happy for the budget to be used as we see fit. Ian Harryman has been well engaged. Jo Farion will not be starting until the training goes live, not online. Rich Ayling has said that EA have said it will continue online. Tim Burrell is almost complete. Doug Marr is keen to do it, Fiona Gibbs is keen to complete, Andy Jeffries. DH asked are we happy to spend £800 to train Lirf and Cirf – All agreed as long as they agree to deliver a certain amount of sessions

f. Working group reports (social; volunteering; Goal Getters etc.)
No updates
VO has suggested a club Halloween party, all agreed it was a good idea. Action ask VO if she s happy to organise. VB to confirm TRFC availability
g. Club calendar and potential AVR organized races
AVR half – DH has started requesting volunteers but still needs more.
OTH – Race not open yet and currently no volunteers. SE suggested posting photos from past events to help encourage volunteers
We have had Bern col which went well, Stan Farr is the next race after OTH and AVR half.
AVR mile was suggested to be held on a Wednesday night. MG to speak to Sean to see when that would be convenient to replace interval session

3. Committee updates and discussion


a) Active festival 2022 – DH has said when we have done this in the past we have been hidden in the corner and not had a very interesting stand. It was suggested to have promotional materials. All agreed to pay for a stand, and we would get materials for the next event. It was suggested dto put a call out to members to see if we have any graphic designers

b) BOA runs – RN has spoken to insurance company; members don’t need to be Lirfs and Cirfs to be covered by insurance. RN has suggested that we make them approved leaders on the understanding that they complete their qualifications in the next 12 months. – It was all agreed


c) EA support fund – RN has requested a new shelter from EA support fund, he hasn’t heard back from them yet. The money will need spending in 6 months

d) EA volunteer nominations – These closed on Sunday. VB put forward DH’s chickens and Sean Price. RN & VB put forward the club



e) Advertising committee roles – Several roles need to be filled by the end of the year. Vice chair, DH role, KP role. If minutes secretary doesn’t fill, GK has said she will be able to fill role. DH has offered to fill vice chair role.
SE suggested having additional committee roles, to be added in the enews and pushed on social media

f) Chip timing – AH has spoken to Hodd and Darren about chip timing. Darren was very positive, cost wise if used for all our races would be cost effective instead of paying out. Hodd has said we would all need training on the equipment. SE said when people see that we use DB Max it adds something to our event and people know there are live results and instant information. VB suggested AH put a report together for chip timing and send to VO to see if we have availability to afford the equipment.
Hodd suggested that we speak to DB Max to the timing for all our events, would we get a good deal on this – Action AH to contact DB Max and LPS

g) Website – This has now gone live but has not been officially announced. There are a few teething problems which can be sorted as we go. VB will send out an announcement and give members information on how to log in etc It has been said that we need 2 volunteers for each section. It was said that this wasn’t needed for most areas, but AH may need someone to deputise. 

4. AOB
VB said that Julie from TRFC has left, VB and RN are meeting with TRFC next week to discuss paying fees. We currently have no access to changing rooms, toilets and first aid facilities.
DH highlighted the state of the track and that it is getting close to being dangerous. Some supporters of rugby club are playing on the track and building sandcastles


5. Next meeting Tuesday 5th October 2021 8:30pm TRFC

Meeting ended at 22.00











